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WELCOME
We first encountered Disco 
Elysium earlier this year, and 
something about its chilly, 
dystopian fantasy world 
immediately lodged in our 
minds. In essence, it’s a 
detective RPG about a grizzled 
lawman interrogating subjects, 
solving mysteries and battling 
his own demons; the oily, 
hand-painted environments 
are full of atmosphere, while 
the soundtrack by British Sea 
Power, among others, adds to 
the sense of foreboding. 

Overwhelmingly, Disco Elysium 
is about decision making, and 
how the game’s virtual world 
shifts and reacts to the kind 
of cop you want to be. Hence 
Wireframe #4’s pair of special, 
limited-edition covers. Do 
you choose to go rogue as a 
rage-filled lawman, or play by 
the book as a more cerebral 
detective? You can find out 
more about the nuances of 
developer ZA/UM’s game in our 
in-depth interview on page six. 
We’re not sure whether their 
hardboiled thriller will have a 
happy ending, whichever path 
we choose, but we’re really 
looking forward to finding out.

 
Ryan Lambie 
Editor
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